KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Wednesday 12th March 2014 in Tarvin at 

7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present :   Elaine Campey [Chair], Irene Wilkinson, Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Janice Anderson, Peter Dalton, Alan Burgess, Jenny Moult, Malen Johnson, Dave Penny.
Apologies: Rosina Williams, Joan Pidgeon, Bruce Guy.
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd January 2014 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
A matter arising from the AGM was that of co-opted membership of the committee.  Three names were proposed and seconded – Joan Pidgeon, Jenny Moult and Bruce Guy. 
Correspondence:
There wasn’t any correspondence to be discussed.
Treasurer:
1. The Treasurer presented the accounts to date.  A copy is attached.  
2. The Treasurer advised the Chairman that she had copies of bank statements for her to see.
3. Some members still had not yet paid their subs.  In some weeks, if the situation had not improved then Heather would write to those members requesting payment.

4. On the matter of Tea money, Heather advised that there had not been a great increase in monies received although it was recognised that not all members partook of tea or coffee on Choir night.

5. Heather stated that the Hall charges were rising by £10.00 per week– which was double the rise which had been anticipated.  The meeting discussed this rise but given the increase in energy and insurance costs, plus the knowledge that the Choir benefits from a 5% discount, the rise was deemed to be acceptable.  It was also recognised that we do occupy the hall for longer than the two hours we are charged for.
6. Elaine stated that the AGM of tha NAC was approaching and that we had tabled an item concerning Choir costs.  The purpose of this was to see what costs other Choirs are faced with – rent, MD and accompanists costs.  Heather agreed to prepare a breakdown of our costs for that purpose. |AP01HO|
7. Peter enquired as to whether our accounts are a matter of confidentiality?  Heather advised that the accounts are published on the Charity Commissions web-site so not it isn’t an issue.

Future Concert Dates:
1. Easter 2014.  Two dates and venues are now booked.  7.30pm on 16th April at Llay Church and St Helen’s Tarporley on Good Friday afternoon at 3.00pm. Jim Edwards agreed to look at advertising the event. |AP02JE| 
2. Saturday 28th June and Saturday 12th July – Tarvin and Ashton village fetes.  The Choir have agreed to give a performance of WW1 songs using a CD prepared by Mike Williams.

3. Llynegrin Singers.  Jim Edwards agreed to contact the choir to see if there were an opportunity for a joint concert over in Mold. |AP03JE|  
4. Christmas 2014.  Possible venues for the 2014 Christmas concert were discussed.  As agreed at the AGM, Jim agreed to approach All Saints Church at Hoole. Post meeting note In response to an approach by Jim, All Saints have declined as they already have a few choirs who compete for an opportunity to present a Christmas Concert.  Other venues for Jim to try were identified – The Vanbrugh Theatre which is part of the Kings School, and the Hammond School also in Chester. Possible dates were identified as 5th, 9th, 16th and 19th December. |AP04JE| 
5. The meeting discussed the subject of ticket sales for concerts. It was suggested that rather than wait for members to request tickets to purchase, each member should be given 4 tickets and be asked to try to sell them.  It was considered a difficult matter, as typically there could be a rush of returned tickets just prior to the event. 
2014 Events.
1. Sunday Lunch @ Cheshire View, Christleton.  On Sunday April 6th 2014.
2. Cheese and Wine.  On Friday 30th May 2014 Malen is hosting a Cheese and Wine event at her house.
3. Away Weekend.  On the weekend Friday 15th to Sunday 17th August 2014 an away weekend is planned at Chadwick Hotel, Lytham St Anne’s.

4. Murder Mystery.  The Murder Mystery evening will be held at Tarvin Community Centre on Saturday 18th October.
5. Mulled Wine and Mince Pies.  At Irene’s house, 2 Hunters Drive, on Sunday 7th December 2014.
6. On Saturday 20th December – Liz Davidson is getting married in St Lawrence’s Church, Frodsham, and has asked that the Choir sing at the wedding.

Any Other Business:
1. Folders.  Elaine had been aware that Alan Hibbert had been investigating a source of new folders and agreed to speak to him to see where it had been left. The meeting noted that there had originally been 70 or so but where were they now?  |AP05EC|.
2. Irene pointed out that the four Choir members who hold Food Hygiene certificates need to re-trained by October 2014.  Irene agreed to look into the matter. |AP06IW|.
3. Uniform.  It was agreed that the uniform for the Easter Work would be ladies – long sleeves, scarves, and Men – black shirts and ties.
4. Summer Break.  The meeting agreed that the Choir would take a break for all of August 2014.
Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday 15th May at 7.30 pm at Elaine’s
Meeting closed at 9:45 pm
